
O
U

R
 C

H
ILD

R
EN

’S V
O

IC
E 

ד“בס   

 

Our Cheder’s Voice 

ד‘‘בס  

 
Dear Parents,  

 

As we welcomed the talmidim back to cheder, we jumped right in with a special Ahavas Yisroel 

Drive. The AYD is in honor of Zayin Cheshvan, the day the Yidden in Eretz Yisrael begin asking for 

rain. The Yidden delayed their plea for rain for two weeks so that the traveling Yidden wouldn’t get 

rained on. They set aside their needs for the sake of their brothers and sisters who lived far away.  

 

Though they needed rain, they placed the needs of others in front of their own each day. We are 

looking to bring this message home to our talmdim during the duration of these days.   

 

Please ask your son to tell you about the AYD and encourage him to think of something nice to do 

for someone else and to reflect upon anything nice someone may have done for him and be grateful 

and express thanks by sharing the encounter with us.  

 

A big thank you to the PTA for the Rosh Chodesh appreciation gift and note to the Rebbies and 

teachers and for the treats to all the cheder students. A special thank you to Mrs. E. Setton for her 

personal involvement in this month’s gifts and treats.  

 

We are looking forward to greeting you at PTC in one week. The information provided in this weekly 

newsletter about upcoming dates is one of the most important features. Please make sure to take a 

quick glance at the newsletter every week and make sure you are informed of scheduling changes 

and special days.  

 

Wishing you a good Shabbos,  

Rabbi Levi Kaplan    
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It was a bubble blast! The students had a wonderful time making hu-
mongous bubbles using their homemade bubble recipe and wave wand. 
They had to use their skills to follow directions to make them. The boys 
saw and then drew oak, maple, and sycamore leaves that are commonly 
seen at this time of year. In math, we are reviewing the multiplication ta-
bles and doing examples of 3-digit times 2-digit examples with decimals. 
Unit 3 will be completed in vocabulary by next week, and there will be a 
review game and then a test. We discussed the difference between 
electoral votes and popular votes. There are advantages to the electoral 
vote; It gives more power to the smaller states. On the other hand, it has 

a disadvantage as it makes little difference if not everyone votes. Only in the popular vote does each vote 
count. We began a large topic in our history book which corresponds to government. We are learning the 
powers of each branch of government. May the best president for Kelal Yisroel win. Have a gut Shab-
bos. Mrs. Trieger Grade 5. 
 
The Third Graders returned from Sukkos vacation ready and eager to learn. In Math, we have almost 
completed the unit on Subtraction. In Spelling we completed Unit 4. This week we received our Readers! 
We are continuing to hone our reading skills, while at the same time, we are learning more about different 
animals. The Animal Report is due iy"H a week from this coming Tuesday. In Writing, we begun develop-
ing our paragraph writing skills. We also learned that this week was 12 years since Hurricane Sandy. Mrs. 
Eckstein brought in sugar cubes and play-dough and demonstrated the dangers of storm surge. In Hand-
writing, we learned the lower-case letters T and I; we can already write quite a number of words!! Wishing 
you all continued nachas, a gut Shabbos and gezunte gebenshte Chodesh! Mrs. Eckstein Grade 3. 
 
After a most uplifting and joyous Yom Tov, the boys returned to Cheder, with the Simchas Torah niggunim 
pouring out of them during recess. Oh so zees! They wrote down what they cherished most. Including a 
“feeling” sentence.  In connection with our Cheder’s Ahavas Yisroel Drive, we read a story about a 
young person who helped an elderly person keep her toy shop in order. Both people, who were kind to 
each other, benefitted. In Math, we were delighted to receive our Math books and reviewed basic addition 
and subtraction facts. Special “shout out” to Mrs. Shusterman, for pressuring the East Ramapo district 
staff and going to pick them up for us. We had a Compound Word challenge and the boys came up with 
many great words. pineapple, daylight, backpack, etc. In Spelling,  the new lesson was on short i words, 
as in clip and bit. We had fun doing a word-search with the words. As we get closer to Election Day, the 
boys learned about the process of voting and the importance of every vote. Check out the pictures of the 
sunny outdoor recess days. Wishing all a Gut Chodesh and a Gut Shabbos! 
Mrs. Levin Grade 2. 
 



Shneur Zalmen Weber  

& Yehuda Yosef Wiener 

Mazel Tov Eliyahu Nisim Vernik  

on the occasion of his Bar Mitzvah! 
 

Happy Birthday 








